Fischer, Janis

From: Fischer, Janis

Sent: Thursday, May 26, 2005 10:20 AM

To: 'Idbaseinc@aol.com'

Subject: Group Long Distance 2004 Missouri PSC Annual Report

Dear Tina,

Thank you for your call this morning regarding the annual report deficiency letter you received. The Commission received an annual report for the Group Long Distance Interexchange Telecommunications Carrier (IXC) certificate. We did not receive an annual report for the Competitive Local Exchange Carrier (CLEC) certificate. This certificate was issued in case number TA-98-112. We have submitted the IXC annual report for the CLEC certificate due to the fact that Group Long Distance does not have any CLEC customers and therefore the responses would not change.

Please include CLEC information in future annual report submissions even if there are no customers. If the company does not wish to keep the CLEC certificate please have an attorney file a pleading with the Commission to cancel the certificate.

Please call or email if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Janis E. Fischer

Regulatory Auditor IV, CPA Governor Office Building 200 Madison St., Suite 440 Jefferson City, MO 65101 (573) 751-4257 janis.fischer@psc.mo.gov